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November 16, 2018
To the Honorable Common Council
of the City of Milwaukee

Room 205 — City Hall

RE: C.I File No. 1029-2018-2244
Communications from Deon Dukes

Dear Common Council Members:
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Assistant City Attorneys

We return the enclosed document which has been filed with the City Clerk and ask
that it be introduced and referred to the Committee on Judiciary & Legislation with
the following recommendation.

On July 25, 2018 Mr. Dukes was injured while riding his bicycle in the vicinity of
8700 W. Lawrence Avenue. He states that he fell after hitting a pothole in the city
street.

The Infrastructure Services Division (ISD) conducted and concluded the investigation
into this matter. Their investigation consisted of review of the “Call Center Records”
between February 1, 2018 and August 31, 2018. The Infrastructure Services/Field
Operations received no calls into the call center for the roadway in the 8700 block of
West Lawrence Avenue.

Mr. Duke is seeking a clearing of all of his fines with the City of Milwaukee and the
State of Wisconsin, in addition to $40,000 for pain and suffering. Wisconsin
municipalities have discretionary immunity from liability for any damages that is due
to a defect in a sidewalk or street. The City did not have prior knowledge of a hazard
in this area prior to July 25, 2018.

There is no evidence that the City was negligent in this matter. In addition to the
City’s discretionary immunity, the City would not be liable for damages and
subsequent injuries Mr. Dukes incurred on July 25, 2018. Therefore, we recommend
that this claim be denied.
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Very truly yours,

‘PATRICIA A. FRICKER
Assistant City Attorney
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